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TRENTON -- New Jersey doctors will ask the state Board of Medical Examiners for relief from the soaring cost of medical-malpractice insurance while continuing their push to get lawmakers to limit liability before the Legislature's summer break. The Medical Society of New Jersey said yesterday it will ask the board at its June 11 meeting to eliminate a requirement that doctors carry at least $1 million worth of medical-malpractice insurance to be licensed. They hope eliminating the threshold, or greatly reducing it, will bring down premium costs. 

Thousands of Garden State doctors -- joining colleagues nationwide -- have held marches, rallies and work slowdowns this year to protest the rising rates they claim are forcing physicians out of business. The price hikes are driven by the growing cost of malpractice lawsuits, particularly noneconomic, or "pain and suffering," awards, they say. 

"The term red alert has never been so appropriate. Medical care is imploding in this state," warned Medical Society President Mark Olesnicky, an Essex County internist who said he gets two or three calls a day from frustrated physicians. "We, as the Medical Society of New Jersey, are not calling for a job action, but I can assure you, if there is adjournment on this issue in the Assembly, the medical profession is ready to adjourn at this point." 

The doctors also delivered more than 50,000 letters -- collected in 18 paper boxes adorned with signs reading "The Voices of New Jersey Patients" -- to Assembly Democratic leaders, who are now in control of proposed legislative reforms. 

Doctors support a plan approved by the Senate this spring that would cap at $300,000 the amount a doctors' insurance company would pay for pain and suffering, creating a state-run fund to provide some patients up to $700,000 more. 

Olesnicky and other Medical Society officials said Gov. James E. McGreevey told them in a meeting on Friday that he would sign this plan into law, if it receives Assembly support. But McGreevey's spokesman, Micah Rasmussen, said the governor only repeated what he had said before -- that he supports immediate subsidies for doctors and a commission to study liability limits for the future. 

The plan proposed by Assembly Democrats, who oppose liability limits, includes subsidies to help doctors pay for insurance. Building on the Senate proposal, the idea attracted the support of state Health Commissioner Clifton Lacy, Insurance Commissioner Holly Bakke, members of AARP and other activists last week.

